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11 01 2021 

Shelly Beach to Moffat Beach Coastal Study: Update # 2- William Street Works  

 

Lomandra Plantings 

An interim action was to raise the garden bed and remove the wire to support the planting of 
more established shrubs (Lomandra longifolia) directly under the wooden fence frame that is 
currently located directly in front of the four carpark spaces at the end of William Street 

Shown below are the works undertaken 11 January 2020 to raise the garden bed and plant 
Lomandra grass to act as a screen and complement the protective work already completed.  

Due to the recent heavy rainfall, turf was unable to be cut to complete the works between the 
fence and the car park. Turf will be laid as soon as it becomes available from suppliers. 

All other plantings will remain unchanged during this interim time. The fence and plantings east 
of the coastal path will be a focus of discussion during the detailed investigation process.   
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Traffic Counters 

Traffic counters have been installed on William Street, and immediately in front of the William 
Street car park.  

The data collected will provide an indication of the level and timing of carpark use, and will help 
to inform Council’s consideration of the management actions potentially required at this location.  

The traffic counters will remain in place to collect traffic data over both the holiday and non-
holiday period to ensure both peak and typical levels of use are captured. 

 

         
  


